
NOTICE OF CONCLUSION OF AUDIT 
AND RIGHT TO INSPECT THE ANNUAL RETURN 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 
31 MARCH 2024 

Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004 Section 29 

Accounts and Audit (Wales) Regulations 2014 

 
 

The audit of accounts for the Rhyl Town Council for the year ended 31 March 
2024 has been concluded. 

 

The annual return is available for inspection by any local government elector 
for the area of the Rhyl Town Council on application to: 

 

Gareth Nickels – Town Clerk 

Civic Offices 

Wellington Road Community Centre 

Rhyl 

LL18 1LE 

enquiries@rhyltowncouncil.org.uk 

 

between (b) 9 am and (b) 4 pm on Mondays to Fridays (excluding public 
holidays), when any local government elector may make copies of the annual 
return.  

 

Copies will be provided to any local government elector on payment of £1.00 
for each copy of the annual return. Alternatively the document can be 
downloaded free of charge from our website. 

 

Gareth Nickels 

Town Clerk 

17 October 2024 


